TO:






              FROM:

Raúl Castro Ruz

Head of State and Government

Presidente de la República de Cuba

La Habana

Cuba

Fax: +41 22 758 9431 (Cuba office in Geneva); 

+1 212 779 1697 (via Cuban Mission to UN)

Email: cuba@un.int (c/o Cuban Mission to UN)








                Date:                          
Your Excellency,
Calixto Ramón Martínez Arias
I am very concerned to hear that the independent journalist, Calixto Ramón Martínez Arias, has been detained since September 2012 in Cuba in relation to his work, investigating allegations that medicine provided by the World Health Organization to fight the cholera outbreak (which began in mid-2012) was being kept at the airport instead of being distributed.

It would appear that when complaining in his cell at the Santiago de las Vegas police station about his detention, he was beaten and pepper-sprayed in his eyes. Neither he nor his lawyer – who has not been allowed access to his casefile – have been informed of any official charges against him. 

I am calling on the Cuban authorities to release Calixto Ramón Martínez Arias immediately and unconditionally, as I believe he is a prisoner of conscience, detained solely for peacefully exercising his right to freedom of expression.

I would also urge the authorities to remove unlawful restrictions on freedom of expression, association and assembly in Cuba.
Thank you for your attention, and I look forward to hearing from you on this urgent matter.
Yours truly,

Copies to:

General Abelardo Colomé Ibarra

Interior Minister

Ministro del Interior y Prisiones

Ministerio del Interior,

Plaza de la Revolución,

La Habana, Cuba

Fax: +1 212 779 1697 (via Cuban Mission to UN)

Email: correominint@mn.mn.co.cu
Her Excellency Esther Armenteros Cárdenas 

Cuban Ambassador 

Embassy of the Republic of Cuba

167 High Holborn,

London WC1 6PA

Fax: 020 7836 2602  embacuba@cubaldn.com
FROM:
TO: 









Dr. Darío Delgado Cura

Attorney General

Fiscal General de la República
Fiscalía General de la República,

Amistad 552, e/Monte y Estrella, Centro Habana

La Habana,

Cuba





              











                







Date:                        

Dear Attorney General,

Calixto Ramón Martínez Arias
I am very concerned to hear that the independent journalist, Calixto Ramón Martínez Arias, has been detained since September 2012 in Cuba in relation to his work, investigating allegations that medicine provided by the World Health Organization to fight the cholera outbreak (which began in mid-2012) was being kept at the airport instead of being distributed.

It would appear that when complaining in his cell at the Santiago de las Vegas police station about his detention, he was beaten and pepper-sprayed in his eyes. Neither he nor his lawyer – who has not been allowed access to his casefile – have been informed of any official charges against him. 

I am calling on the Cuban authorities to release Calixto Ramón Martínez Arias immediately and unconditionally, as I believe he is a prisoner of conscience, detained solely for peacefully exercising his right to freedom of expression.

I would also urge the authorities to remove unlawful restrictions on freedom of expression, association and assembly in Cuba.
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Fax: 020 7836 2602  embacuba@cubaldn.com
